
ACTIVITIES

GRAMEEN CALEDONIAN COLLEGE OF NURSING 

info@gccn.ac.bd+88 01749194796House-06, Main Road, Diabari Dokhin, Turag, Dhaka-1230 www.gccn.ac.bd

NEWSLETTER April - June 2025 (Q2)
Volume : 3, Issue : 9

Our Values
Excellence
Commitment
Integrity
Team Work
Innovation

Bengali New Year Celebration
GCCN team celebrated Bengali New Year 1432 on 14th April, 2025. It was a lovely 
program where everyone spontaneously joined. Honorable Advisor, Ministry of 
Health & Family Welfare, Mrs. Nurjahan Begum, Grameen Group Chairman and 
Managing Directors from different Sister Organizations joined the celebration. 
All GCCN staff & students took part in the festival.

Placement at Kuwait Bangladesh Friendship Hospital
The students of Diploma in Nursing Science & Midwifery 2nd Year began a clinical practice in Medical & 
Surgical Nursing subject for four weeks from 10th April 2025 at Kuwait Bangladesh Friendship Hospital. 
The students observed and learnt nursing practice from real life situation under the careful observation 
of experienced teachers. 

Placement at Kuwait Bangladesh Friendship Hospital
The second-year BSc in Nursing students commenced their four-week clinical practice in Medical & 
Surgical Nursing Paper I at Kuwait Bangladesh Friendship Hospital on April 12, 2025. Under the 
careful supervision of an experienced teacher, they observed and engaged in real-life clinical 
scenarios, enhancing their practical knowledge and skills.

Placement at National Institute of Mental Health & Hospital
The third-year BSc. in Nursing students had a two-week clinical placement in Psychiatric Nursing at 
the National Institute of Mental Health & Hospital, Shyamoli, Dhaka, starting on April 26, 2025. 
Under the guidance of experienced faculty members, they gained practical experience in real-life 
clinical settings, enhancing their understanding and skills in psychiatric nursing.



International Midwifery Day
International Midwifery Day was observed on 5th May, 2025 at GCCN campus. The 
day was celebrated with various colorful programs. This year theme was- “Midwives: 
Critical in Every Crisis” It began with a rally with Midwifery Day related banner and 
festoons. Both GCCN staff and students took part in the really and subsequent 
discussion and cultural program.

International Nurses Day
International Nurses Day was observed on 12th May, 2025 at GCCN. It was a very 
special day. This year theme was- “Our Nurses. Our Future. Caring for nurses 
strengthens economies”. At the start of the day, GCCN staff and students brought out 
a colorful rally signifying the contribution of Florence Nightingale in modern nursing. 
The rally went around the campus with banners and festoons. This was followed by 
discussion and colorful cultural programs. 

Food fair of BSc 2nd Year
The students from the BSc in Nursing 2nd Year organized a food fair on 12th May, 
2025 in the campus as a course requirement for the subject of Nutrition. The food 
fair provides practical implication of theoretical knowledge regarding nutritional 
values.

Admission Test of MSc in Nursing
GCCN organized an admission test of MSc applicants on five major specialties on 
17th May, 2025. A total of 125 students took part in the written and viva. Out of 
them, 50 were selected. The Dean of Faculty of Postgraduate Medical Sciences and 
Research, the University of Dhaka inspected the admission process.
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Farewell to BSc 4th Year
GCCN celebrated the farewell ceremony of the 7th batch of BSc in Nursing on 21st 
May, 2025. The program began with discussion and reflecting the memories of the 
students. Then there was a colorful cultural program. It was a significant event to all 
the staff and college.

VISITS

EXAMINATION

Team from Prime Nursing College
A team led by the Principal of Prime Nursing College visited GCCN on 10th April 2025 
and learnt about many things regrading academic and non-academic activities. The 
team met the GCCN Principal and other faculty members. They also inquired about 
various college activities.

Visitors from Praava Health
Chief Operating Officer and GM- Operations, Service excellence visited GCCN on 
2nd June, 2025 to see the management and operation of the College. They met the 
Principal, teachers and students of the college. They also observed simulation labs, 
library and other ongoing activities.

BSc in Nursing Final Examination
The BSc in Nursing final examinations commenced on June 15, 2025, with the 
University of Dhaka outlining the rules and regulations for the exams. GCCN served 
as the hosting venue for the examinations, accommodating students not only from 
GCCN but also from three other nursing colleges - Daffodil Nursing College, 
HBH International Nursing College, and Turag Adhunik Nursing College.
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